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#5 - 4/1/2018 -  Assurance of the Resurrection 
These are my Bible study notes for the week, but I did not teach lesson as the class 
met in the auditorium with Dr. Sullivan for the Lord's Supper. 
 
Believers find assurance for this life and the life to come through the resurrected 
Lord. 
I. The distress of Jesus and glorifying of God 
John 12:26-30..27 “Now My soul has become troubled; and what shall I say, ‘Father, 
save Me from this hour’? But for this purpose I came to this hour. 28 Father, glorify 
Your name.” Then a voice came out of heaven: “I have both glorified it, and will 
glorify it again.”  
 
Jesus began His Holy week with Palm Sunday when He made the triumphant entry 
into Jerusalem on a donkey. The Pharisees were disappointed for they were 
expecting the Messiah to arrive on a white horse as a Victor. AA 
 
The soul of Jesus was troubled because He knew the hour would soon come for His 
crucifixion. He ask if the Father could save Him from this hour, but then answered 
that He came for this hour and may the Father's name be glorified. Then the Father 
spoke from heaven; “I have both glorified it, and will glorify it again.”  
 
God spoke from heaven at His baptism at the start of His Ministry. God spoke a 
second time on the mount of transfiguration and now a third time near the crisis of 
the crucifixion. God was talking about His name being glorified in the wilderness by 
the victory of Jesus over Satan. A His name would be glorified again by the victory of 
Jesus over Satan on the cross B and again after the 2nd coming. C, D  
 
Victories of Jesus over Satan brings glory to God.  
 
Notes: AA- John 12:12-25; A- Matthew 4:1-11; B- John 21:19,  2 Corinthians 5:21; 
C- Revelation 19:20-21; 20:1-10; D- Thoughts from Exploring John by Dr. John 
Phillips pages 236-237 
 
II. Jesus washes the Disciples Feet! 
 
John 13:16-17.. 16 Truly, truly, I say to you, a slave is not greater than his master, nor 
is one who is sent greater than the one who sent him. 17 If you know these things, 
you are blessed if you do them. 
 
Jesus told the Disciples of His approaching death. A  Then they observed the 
Passover  meal that the Jews had been celebrating every year since 1446 BC when 
they sacrificed the Passover lamb that preceded their deliverance from Egypt. B The 
Lamb of God, Jesus would soon be sacrificed.  
 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+12%3A25-30&version=NASB
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+21%3A19%2C2+Corinthians+5%3A21&version=NASB
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After they had eaten Jesus got up and washed the feet of each of the 12 Disciples. 
The Disciples did not understand what Jesus was doing so He explained because 
He knew the Disciples had been fussing between themselves as to who was 
greatest. By His actions He said the servant or slave is not greater than His Master 
and If I am your Master and Lord then you will be blessed if you serve others. 
 
Jesus also said "If you love Me, you will keep My commandments." B Therefore 
because we love Jesus we are to keep all His commandments C including serving 
others. Love for Jesus and His love are also linked with keeping His commandments 
in 4 more verses in chapters 14 &15. D 
 
Notes: A- John 12:29-50; B- John 14:15; C- For New Testament Commandments click here. 
D- John 14:21,23-24;15:9-10 
 
III. Bear much fruit and prove to be Disciples of Jesus 

John 15:1-11..5 I am the vine, you are the branches; he who abides in Me and I in 
him, he bears much fruit, for apart from Me you can do nothing. 7 If you abide in Me, 
and My words abide in you, ask whatever you wish, and it will be done for you. 
8 My Father is glorified by this, that you bear much fruit, and so prove to be My 
disciples. 

Jesus said in this passage that He is the Vine and His Disciples are the branches. 
When the Disciple abides in Jesus and in His Word you will bear much fruit because 
without Jesus we can do nothing. Also Jesus applies these same criteria to receiving 
answers to prayer. I believe this means when we are abiding in Jesus and His Word 
we will ask for things we know are in His revealed will. A 

Jesus glorified God through victory over Satan B and we glorify God by bearing much 
fruit. There are 4 kinds of fruit- no fruit, fruit, more fruit and much fruit described in 
John 15 and 4 descriptions of fruit in the New Testament - Attitudes, Righteous 
Behavior, Sacrifice and Making Disciples. C  

Therefore by bearing much fruit we prove we are His Disciples and our joy 
may be full D.  

Notes: A- For Bible criteria for prayers that are in His will click here; B- 
############ ; C-  For Kinds and descriptions of Fruit click here. D- John 15:11; 
 
IV. We are not to be surprised when the world system and its people hate the 
fruitful Disciple 
 
Jesus entered Jerusalem on Palm Sunday, Foretells His death, Initiates the Lords 
Supper and Predicts His betrayal. A Jesus turns to comforting the 11 disciples, 
describing His expectations of them and their relations to each other. Jesus had 
promised: access to the God the Father through the name of Jesus in prayer, the 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+12%3A29-50&version=NASB
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+14%3A15&version=NASB
https://thehlukejourney.com/2017/10/24/new-testament-commandments/
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+14%3A21%2C23-24%3B15%3A9-10&version=NASB
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+15%3A1-11&version=NASB
https://thehlukejourney.com/2014/09/13/helps-for-effective-prayers-62/
https://thehlukejourney.com/2015/09/01/four-kinds-of-bible-fruit-171/
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Holy Spirit as comforter, guide, teacher, fruit giving power as the Vine [Jesus] and 
great joy to the obedient. B  
 
Then He turned to their relationship with the world.  
 
John 15:18-27.. 18 “If the world hates you, you know that it has hated Me before it 
hated you. 20 Remember the word that I said to you, ‘A slave is not greater than his 
master.’ If they persecuted Me, they will also persecute you;…  
 
The world hated and persecuted Jesus and the fruit producing Disciple today can 
expect that a large percentage of the population and world system will reject, hate 
and persecute you. C We must not be afraid or discouraged but trust in God just as 
Joshua was commanded before crossing the Jordan River D and Jesus told His 
Disciples "Go therefore and make disciples of all the nations,…I am with you always, 
even to the end of the age". E   
 
Jesus makes these promises to His Disciples then and today as we face 
disbelief, rejection and persecution. Never Quit! Finish strong depending one 
day at time on Jesus! Let your desire above all else be to keep all His 
commandments. 
 
 
Notes: A- John 12:12-13:38; B- John 14:1-15:17; C- John 15:18-27; D- Joshua 1:8-9; 
E- Matthew 28:18-20;  
 
V. It was the Disciples advantage for Jesus to return to heaven at the right 
hand of the Father 
John 16:7,33.. 7 But I tell you the truth, it is to your advantage that I go away; for if I 
do not go away, the Helper will not come to you; but if I go, I will send Him to you. 
 
Jesus continues to explain His approaching death, resurrection and return to the 
Father in chapter 16. In v.7 He explains that will be an advantage for Him to return to 
the Father. When Jesus leaves the Comforter or Holy Spirit will come to live within 
them, each individual disciple. This occurred 50 days after the resurrection at 
Pentecost for the existing disciples and since then at the point of salvation. 
 
Think about it, as long as Jesus was present with them their access to Jesus was 
limited by the number He could meet with individually or in small groups. However, 
after Pentecost the Holy Spirit is present with Disciples for 24 hours every day. So it 
was an advantage for Jesus to return to heaven. He did not try to explain it then but 
many other advantages of Jesus being at the right hand of God are revealed in 
scripture. Examples include Jesus being our Advocate, Intercessor and High Priest. 
33 These things I have spoken to you, so that in Me you may have peace. In the 
world you have tribulation, but take courage; I have overcome the world. 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Joshua+1%3A8-9&version=NLT
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+28%3A18-20&version=NASB
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Jesus ends the chapter promising peace in Him while in the tribulation of the world. 
We can be encouraged because Jesus was victorious over Satan and the world 
system at the cross. His Disciples have eternal life--that is living forever with Jesus! 

VI. The Resurrection of Jesus assures the Disciples Resurrection 

1 Corinthians 15:22-23.. 22 For as in Adam all die, so also in Christ all will be made 
alive. 23 But each in his own order: Christ the first fruits, after that those who are 
Christ’s at His coming, 

Adam’s action led to death for all those identified with him—his biological 
descendants. The resurrection of Jesus leads to resurrection life for all His Disciples, 
His spiritual descendants.  

Just as a harvest of grain occurs in order, so it is with resurrection to eternal life with 
God. First is Jesus. Although there had been others who had been raised prior to 
Jesus’ resurrection, He was the first to be raised never to die again. Second is the 
group of believers that will be resurrected at His rapture. A Not every human being 
will be resurrected at the rapture; only those who belong to Jesus.  

Those who have rejected Jesus on earth will be judged after the millennium and will 
be thrown into the lake of fire with Satan and tormented forever. B, C 

Notes: A- 1 Thessalonians 4:13-18 For a picture of the rapture click here; B- 
Revelation 20:10-15; C- For a Biblical timeline of end time events click here and go 
to #8.  

VII. Humans have soul and body 
Matthew 10:28 Don’t be afraid of those who want to kill your body; they cannot 
touch your soul. Fear only God, who can destroy both soul and body in hell. 
 
There are four terms used in the Bible for the immaterial soul: soul, spirit, hidden 
person and inner self. A The Bible also uses terms that describe five functions of the 
immaterial soul: will, mind, conscience, heart- [as the emotional or moral control 
center] and flesh- [when indwelling sin is described]. B 
 
These nine different terms point to the diverse functioning of the internal immaterial 
aspect of humans. None of these can be identified by the five senses of the body; 
sight, smell, hearing, taste, and touch. In fact, the five senses of the body provide 
information that the soul receives and acts on. After receiving, analyzing and 
interpreting the information the soul initiates new commands for action by the body.  
 
As a result we can say the soul is the initiator of commands and the body takes 
appropriate actions while there is a constant and incredibly fast flow of information 
back and forth between the body and soul. This also applies to moral action where 
the Bible may use heart instead of soul. C You can think of times where the Bible 
uses the other eight terms for soul.  
 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=1+Thessalonians+4%3A13-18&version=NASB
https://thehlukejourney.com/2016/04/20/loss-of-fear-of-death-208/
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Revelation+20%3A10-15&version=NASB
https://thehlukejourney.com/2013/08/22/bible-prophecy-timelines/
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After the fall by Adam and Eve our bodies and the universe are groaning from the 
corruption imposed by God as punishment. D As a result our bodies fail the soul and 
our soul sins and fails the body by sending information to the body to take actions 
that are sinful. E 
 
Notes: A- Psalm 6:3, 1 Samuel 1:15, 1 Peter 3:4, 2 Corinthians 4:16; B- John7:17, 
Colossians 1:21, 1 Corinthians 8:12, John 14:1, Romans 8:5, Galatians 5:19-21; C- 
Proverbs 4:23; D- Romans 8:20-23; E- For complete discussion of this concept see 
chapter 7 of "A Theology of Biblical Counseling" by Dr. Heath Lambert. To order 
click here. 
 
VIII. Ephesians 5:18c be "filled with the Spirit" or "filled by the Spirit"? 

I have often studied and meditated as to the meaning of the last phrase in Ephesians 
5:18 "Filled with the Spirit". The Bible clearly teaches the Disciple receives the Holy 
when saved, so why the need for further filling. The explanation has been at 
salvation we are indwelled by the Holy Spirit but need a daily filling or to be 
controlled by the Spirit. I could never quite understand how I could be controlled by 
the Holy Spirit and yet have a free will. Also one of the fruit of the Spirit is self control 
or the power to be obedient to the commandments of God. 

Dr. Lambert believes that the phrase should translated be "Filled by the Spirit" for 3 
reasons. [1] There is no reason in grammar to interpret the verse as the Spirit being 
the content of filling. [2] It seems odd that Paul calls for more and more Spirit fillings, 
given that the Disciple is filled with the Spirit at salvation, and [3] this is the only 
place in scripture we are told we need more fillings of the Spirit. It is not impossible 
for a theology to be based on one scripture, but it would be unusual when there is a 
simply way to interpret the passage. A 

The CSB version of the Bible agrees with Dr. Lambert, Ephesians 5:18 Christian 
Standard Bible (CSB) And don’t get drunk with wine, which leads to reckless living, 
but be filled by the Spirit: Dr. Lambert's book and the CSB were both copyright in 
2016. 
 
There are a number of things the Spirit can fill the disciple with on an ongoing basis 
including; teaching the Word in an understanding way to know more and more of the 
love and glory of Jesus, providing guidance and the fruit of the Spirit. The fruit of the 
Spirit includes the power for self control of my free will. 
 
Be filled by the Spirit daily!  
 
Notes: A- "A Theology of Biblical Counseling" by Dr. Heath Lambert. Pages 169-171.  
To order click here. 
 
4/1/2018 Scripture Memory Romans 5:19 For as through the one man’s 
disobedience the many were made sinners, even so through the obedience of the 
One the many will be made righteous. 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Psalm+6%3A3%2C+1+Samuel+1%3A15%2C+1+Peter+3%3A4%2C+2+Corinthians+4%3A16&version=NASB
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John7%3A17%2C+Colossians+1%3A21%2C+1+Corinthians+8%3A12%2C+John+14%3A1%2C+Romans+8%3A5&version=NASB
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John7%3A17%2C+Colossians+1%3A21%2C+1+Corinthians+8%3A12%2C+John+14%3A1%2C+Romans+8%3A5&version=NASB
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Galatians+5%3A19-21&version=NASB
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Proverbs+4%3A23&version=NASB
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans+8%3A20-23&version=NASB
https://www.amazon.com/Theology-Biblical-Counseling-Doctrinal-Foundations/dp/0310518164/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1522429164&sr=8-1&keywords=heath+lambert
https://www.amazon.com/Theology-Biblical-Counseling-Doctrinal-Foundations/dp/0310518164/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1522531263&sr=8-1&keywords=heath+lambert

